

July 10, 2018 - Minutes

A regular meeting of the Belpre Soccer Club board was held Tuesday, July 10, 2018 at 6:00 p.m. at the Belpre Soccer Club fields. Those in attendance included Leslie Radcliff, Chris Lauer, Mitch Greathouse, Heather Wilcoxen, Stacy McLaughlin, Nate Newbanks, and Michelle Hyer.

Public in attendance was Jeremy Hyer and Dave Posey.

Leslie Radcliff moved to accept the June meeting minutes as presented. Mitch Greathouse seconded the motion, all yes, motion passed.

Leslie Radcliff informed the board that AEP was coming to discuss options regarding the power pole currently located on Burger King's property.

The board discussed options for the new placement of the concession stand and slag being provided for parking and roadway.

Michelle Hyer stated that she would meet with the Mayor and discuss the possibility of using the field next to the sewer plant as overflow parking when needed and the possibility of building a walking bridge over the drainage ditch to Boxer's if they are willing to allow us to use their back half of the parking lot as overflow as needed.

Leslie also informed the board that she has reached out to the church regarding draft day.

Dave Posey stopped by the meeting and asked the board if we would be willing to post on our facebook page the need for Belpre middle school football players. After some discussion the board agreed that if we do this, then we must be open to allow many other requests like this. At this time, the board does not feel like it is a good idea.

Heather Wilcoxen informed the board the fundraiser for this season will be the mum sale.

Mitch Greathouse stated that starting next week he will begin working on field rotation for the upcoming season. He also informed the board that the mowers are going to need to be serviced as well and some equipment purchased. He reported that the nets are good and he will be inspecting the swing set soon.

Mitch informed the board that Jan Holden will be doing pictures again this season and the date will be determined later.

Mitch also stated that he talked with a couple people regarding the current empty referee coordinator position and one of those individuals may be interested.

Nate Newbanks informed the board that we will again be doing sign ups at Play It Again Sports.

Nate also stated that the signs needed to be out for the new season and that he believed Dan Matheny had those signs. Michelle Hyer stated that she would reach out to Dan and ask about them.

Next board meeting will be August 7th at 6:00 p.m.

Leslie Radcliff moved that the meeting adjourn. Michelle Hyer seconded the motion, all yes, motion passed.